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October 9, 2014 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
Subject:  Florida Southeast Connection, LLC 
  Docket No. PF14-2-000 
  Florida Southeast Connection Pipeline 
  Monthly Pre-Filing Status Report 
 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
 
Florida Southeast Connection, LLC (“FSC”) hereby files this Monthly Status Report for the Florida Southeast 
Connection Pipeline (“Project”) for activities conducted from September 1, 2014 to September 30, 2014. 
 
Project Scope and Schedule 
 
FSC filed its FERC application on September 26, 2014.  
 
Environmental & Cultural Resource Surveys 
 
Environmental and cultural resource field surveys have been completed on 94% of the proposed route. The 
remaining 6% of the proposed route were surveyed via desktop analysis due to lack of property access.  
 
Resource Reports 
 
Revised Resource Reports were filed with FSC’s application on September 26, 2014.  
 
Agency Consultation 
 
 No meetings were conducted with agencies during the month of September. 
   
State and Federal Permits and Clearances 
 
FSC submitted its response to the Florida Department of Environmental Protection’s Request for Additional 
Information on September 22, 2014.  
 
Landowners 
 
FSC’s land agents are currently meeting with landowners to discuss ROW easements on individual properties.  
In addition, landowners have been contacted to request additional survey access to allow for environmental 
surveys for listed species during September and October and then again in the spring of 2015. The following 
list summarizes the status of survey activities to date: 
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 Survey Permissions: 
o  725 Tracts in Survey Corridor 
o  92% Tracts Granted Access for Environmental Surveys 
o  95% of Route Granted Access for Environmental Surveys 

 
Public Outreach 
 
FSC’s outreach team continues its efforts to keep the public and community leaders in the project area 
informed of Project activities. Over the last month FSC conducted outreach with elected officials and key 
stakeholders in advance of filing the FERC application. 
 
FSC received two public comments filed in the FERC Docket No. PF14-2 during September 2014. These 
include two letters from Steve Walker, attorney representing Roy D. Griffin, expressing Mr. Griffin’s 
concerns with the pipeline on his property and a letter from MaKara Rumley that provided comments 
regarding the proposed Albany substation associated with the Sabal Trail Project.  
 
Please direct any questions regarding this report to me at (561) 691-2209 or Jena.Mier@nexteraenergy.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Jena S. Mier 
 
Jena S. Mier 
Environmental Project Manager 
Florida Southeast Connection, LLC 
 
 


